November 17, 2020, BCQG Guild Meeting Minutes
Zoom, Virtual Meeting
 
President Susie Emmons opened the Zoom meeting with members present.  The minutes from the last meeting were read; Vicki Kidd motioned that the minutes be accepted as read and Kyle Mills 2nd the motion. A vote was conducted and the motion passed.
 
Susie thanked the members of the nominating committee for their hard work in preparing the slate of officers.  Each office was read as prepared with the exception of Secretary.  Lynn Conklin needs to bow out due to some medical issues.  A nomination from the floor was made by Donna Reid, recommending Kathy Longo for the vacant position.  Additionally, a correction to prior minutes was also made, placing Nancy Carr in the Past President position for 2021. At the conclusion of the nominations, a motion was made by Vicki Kidd that the slate be accepted as read, a second was made by Angela Hoss.  A vote was taken with all affirmative responses.
 
Next, the budget was up for discussion and vote.  There were no questions from the members.  JoAnne Shepherd motioned that the budget be accepted as presented; Patt Clancy seconded the motion.  All affirmative votes approved this motion.
 
Reports:
1st VP: Aleta Mayrose noted that the Quilt of Valor group met today at the NRH Library for a sew in.  No additional information was available.  We have plans for the guild through next year, but since the church/meeting location is not available to us, Aleta is contacting our guest speakers to determine if they can conduct their presentations via ZOOM.  January is Judy Steward and she is good to go.  February's Karen Stone is ZOOM probable!  More information to come.
2nd VP: Linn Jencopale, not present, no input this month.
Treasurer: Kay Thomas noted that there was income of $454.64 which came from proceeds from the dissolution of TAQG.
Past President: Nancy Carr has nothing to report.
Susie stated that she is compiling a list of 2020 accomplishments for the guild and will present to the membership at a later date.
The Quilt of Valor event went well, blocks were made based off of a Mary Fons pattern and nearly 2/3 of the blocks needed were completed today. Others took kits of the blocks for completion in the next few weeks.
 
NEW BUSINESS:  There is no new business at this time. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Community Service: Deb Heid asked that members continue to submit any volunteer hours they work, especially after today's QOV event.
Newsletter: Remember to send Sheri Jones any items for the newsletter by Nov 23, 2020.
Sunshine & Shadows: Susie noted that Lynn Conklin continues to be struggling with medical issues and can use our thoughts and prayers.  Charna Gray had hip surgery. Kay Thomas underwent a back surgical procedure. Suzanne Martinez recently lost her husband.  Cards and prayers are welcome for all these members.
Birthday cards for November have been sent.  If you know of any Sunshine or Shadow info, please send Susie an email.
 
The meeting continued with lots of beautiful work displayed by guild members in a virtual Show and Tell.  Remember to send photos to Sheri Jones for the newsletter. 
The meeting concluded at 8:10 pm
 
Kathi Runyan,
Acting Secretary for Lynn Conklin
 

